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U.S. AND CHINA REACH AGREEMENT TO ISSUE EXTENDED VISAS 

Effective today the U.S. Department of State has extended the 
maximum visa validity period from one (1) to ten (10) years for Chinese 
nationals seeking a B-1/B-2 (business/tourist) visitor visa. This change 
comes on the heels of the Beijing summit held over the past 2 days 
between President Barack Obama and President Xi Jinping, meeting 
in an effort to strengthen and promote the U.S. and China bilateral 
relations. Both countries have reached reciprocal agreements for 
10 year multiple-entry visas for business travelers as well as 5 year 
multiple-entry visas for tourists and students. 

The new visa extension will greatly benefit and facilitate travel for 
Chinese business visitors seeking to enter the U.S. for the following 
purposes: consult with business associates; attend a scientific, 
educational, professional, or business convention or conference; settle 
an estate; or negotiate a contract. Other changes include an extended 
visa for Chinese students, exchange visitors and their dependents 
applying for a nonimmigrant F (academic student), M (vocational 
student) or J (exchange visitor) visa classification where the maximum 
validity period has been increased from one (1) to five (5) years.  

In light of these changes, the B-1 business visitor visa does not grant 
U.S. employment authorization.  The U.S. visa is a travel document 
issued for travel purposes only. A foreign national’s status and duration 
of stay are determined upon admission to the U.S.  Contact your 
trusted Dickinson Wright China or Immigration practice team member 
for assistance securing U.S. work authorization or other immigration 
benefit for your foreign national employees. 

This client alert is published by Dickinson Wright PLLC to inform our clients 
and friends of important developments in the field of immigration law. The 
content is informational only and does not constitute legal or professional 
advice. We encourage you to consult a Dickinson Wright attorney if you have 
specific questions or concerns relating to any of the topics covered herein.

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:

Lianne (Lingyan) Yan is Director of Chinese Business 
Development in Dickinson Wright’s Troy office. She can 
be reached at 248-433-7200 or lyan@dickinsonwright.
com.  

CHINA IMMIGRATION TEAM:

Mark Heusel is a Member in Dickinson Wright’s Ann Arbor 
office. He can be reached at 734.623.1908 or mheusel@
dickinsonwright.com.  

Elise S. Levasseur is a Member in Dickinson Wright’s Troy 
office. She can be reached at 248-433-7520 or elevasseur@
dickinsonwright.com. 

Lisa Duran is a member in  Dickinson Wright’s Phoenix 
office. She can be reached at 602.285.5032 or lduran@
dickinsonwright.com. 

Christian S. Allen is of Counsel Dickinson Wright’s Troy 
office. He can be reached at 248.433.7299 or callen@
dickinsonwright.com. 

 
Suzanne K. Sukkar is of Counsel in Dickinson Wright’s 
Ann Arbor office. She can be reached at 734-623-1694 or 
ssukkar@dickinsonwright.com. 
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